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Dear Chairman Coghill and Committee members:

I write today in opposition of HB 69.

HB 69 is a nullification bill in search of federal law invalidation. The legislature has wasted too much taxpayer time and money on this farce when there are real, pressing issues that need to be addressed in our state. But since you persist, let me share some real facts about gun violence in the US; Between 2009 and 2011, over 65,000 people have died in the United States from gun violence according to the Centers for Disease Control. That’s over 30,000 gun deaths per year! According to Slate.com, over 2,600 gun deaths have occurred since the Newtown massacre in December 2012. There is too much gun violence and death by guns in our country, and I believe common sense gun legislation is one way, not the only way, to deal with it. We need to make sure mental health services are more readily available to citizens who need it. I support these efforts currently under consideration by Congress: universal background checks on all persons who wish to buy a gun; limits on high capacity ammo clips; making gun trafficking a felony and a ban on military style assault weapons. These are reasonable gun laws and do not infringe on anyone’s Second Amendment rights. There is no plot to take away guns; no plot to take away the Second Amendment. Citizens in the United States have the right to own guns; that is not in question. Steps are needed to impede gun violence, and I will continue to support Congressional efforts to do just that. Please remember, each of you took the oath of office you now hold, and promised to uphold the US Constitution, which includes the Supremacy Clause. HB 69, if passed, would be a violation of the Supremacy Clause of the Constitution. The Supreme Court has consistently rejected nullification because states do not have the authority to invalidate federal law. I will say it again, HB 69 is a nullification bill in search of federal law invalidation. Please move on to important issues that genuinely need to be addressed. 
Sincerely,
Michele Vasquez
Soldotna, AK
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